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MINUTES

June 14, 2012
6:00 P.M.

City Hall Parks, Recreation and Community Services Large Conference Room
members present:








staff present:







Jaymes Dudding








Jay Hart

Joseph McDonnell








Dyane Sonier
Kristi McFarlin

Paula Scott
















CALL TO ORDER 

Jaymes Dudding called the meeting to order at 6: 00 p.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Jaymes Dudding asked if there was a motion to approve the minutes of May 10, 2012.  
Kristi Mc Farlin motioned for approval.  Seconded by Joseph McDonnell.  There was no additional discussion among the members.





The motion passed by a vote 4 for and none against.





Yes:  Dudding, McDonnell, McFarlin, Scott




No:  None




Absent:  Chamberlain
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC (3 MINUTES EACH)
Raymond Huffman of the Rio Rancho Art Association, and a member of the public introduced himself.
Monty Avery, a member of the public, introduced himself.

Councilor Mark Scott introduced himself and told the RRAC that he thanks them for all they do, and that Councilor Wilkins had very positive things to say about the RRAC from his visit with them.  
PRESENTATIONS

None
REPORTS

1. Art Projects In Process.  UNM Art Project:  Dyane Sonier informed the group that the engineered drawings were still in process and the project was extended to July 12, 2012 to allow for complications with fabrication.  HP Project:  Dyane Sonier said that she provided information to James Jimenez and Olivia Padilla-Jackson at their request – about what has occurred to date with communications with the State, as they would be near that office in Santa Fe and they could check on the status; Gateway Project: Jay Hart discussed the slow construction process and that the contractor may yet again need to extend their project deadline – as well as how SSCAFCA will build the parking lot and DPW will grade the road. Paula was concerned about the delay and how it affects the acknowledgement and relevance of the art, while Kristi was concerned about school starting before the park is completed and the ribbon cutting can occur.  Tree Sculptures (Paula Scott)  Paula informed the group that SSCAFCA’s board cannot purchase the tree sculptures so she presented the project to Debbie Moore and could also present to the Economic Development Board. Jay will send a written description of Gateway Park to Paula for any future presentation.  The group then discussed the sculptures, mounting them and long-term maintenance.
2. Community Arts Awards Subcommittee

Joe McDonnell spoke of the project background to the visitors, and how he started with researching the development of youth awards, and finding many out there – which would be the best fit for Rio Rancho.  Joe explained how RRPS doesn’t have any specific programs in place and they collaborate with private partners.  The RRAC approach would have a combination of corporate/business, National Endowment for the Arts, and possibly the Rio Rancho Community Foundation support, while the City would provide a location, chairs and basic materials/some logistics.  While the RRAA awaits its 501 (c )3 status, the RRAC could work on better developing the program to be turned over to the RRAA when they are able to receive non-profit based funding.  The group spoke of other possible sponsors, locations, criteria, what the awards would look like and more.  

Councilor Scott told the group that Corporate supporters are receiving constant requests for funds, and to get them involved the RRAC or RRAA would need to find a way to partner with corporate sponsors who feel passionate about some aspect of the program (youth, art, etc).  If you wanted to get developers involved, developers would need to be required to include art in their projects (Like Councilor Delma Petrullo had done) in order to get approval for those projects – and then encourage the developers to apply for art awards and/or sponsor them.


Paula Scott said that the RRAC needs to get the awards program sanctioned by the City and Jay Hart said that would be as simple as having a proclamation or resolution read a few Council meetings before the ceremony.

3. Policy Subcommittee
The primary member for this subcommittee did not attend due to illness and no report was given.
4. Link of City Art for City Website

Dyane Sonier said she recommends using the information Paula Scott used in the Council Presentation to create the basic information with photo for City artwork.  Make it look like a gallery tag for the artwork – try to make it so if you click on the image, it will zoom into the artwork for a better view (it would look something like the RRAC members Bio-page).  Jay said he would try to get it placed on the left hand menu of the City’s home page.

DISCUSSION AND DELIBERATION

1. Policy and Procedure Template Document Development.
Daniel Chamberlain was not present at this evening’s meeting so the discussion on this topic was limited.  The members asked that the document for art displayed in public facilities include a section on the artist’s copyrights and the city’s ability to use artwork in advertising of the city.  Jaymes recommended that the copy right language from the UNM Prospectus be used.
2. Art in the Park.   
Jay gave a brief description of the project and what it would look like this year.  He asked the RRAC for a recommendation of the fees for artists or other vendors to pay for exhibiting at the event.  Jay also said he is trying to get the local grower’s market involved.  Councilor Scott recommended that the new digital billboards – with a free City of Rio Rancho screen cycling – advertise this event on them to see if it improves awareness by artists and the public.
Commission’s recommendation to Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department for Art In the Park exhibitor’s fees:  Paula Scott made a motion that the RRAC recommend that staff reduce the current fee of $25 to $15. Kristi McFarlin seconded.  There was no additional discussion among the members.  





The motion passed by a vote 4 for and none against.





Yes:  Dudding, McDonnell, McFarlin, Scott




No:  None




Absent:  Chamberlain
Jay said he will have Jonas Ohrberg send the current event information to the RRAC members so they can help get the word out. 

OTHER BUSINESS
Jaymes and Paula were elected to serve a 6 month term as each – the Chair and Vice Chair, and another election is needed to address the remainder of this year.  The group asked that elections be placed on the next meeting’s Agenda under Discussion and Deliberation.
Jay said that the District 5 and At Large positions are still open.  Dyane said she would work with Peter Wells to get a press release out as the City Clerk staff that usually handle that part of the process have left employment with the City and the “acting” person is swamped with work.  Dyane will try to get a copy of the proposed press release to Jaymes and Paula before it goes out for their feedback.  Councilor Scott recommended the RRAC approach the “Visionaries” group for younger, potential members.

Paula asked that the members review the Rio Rancho Visual Arts Task Force’s recommendations/report to Council as a guide to discuss the goals for the next 5, 10, 15 years and beyond.  Paula asked that this be placed on the next meeting’s agenda.

Jaymes Dudding reminded the group that his sculpture “Chaco Rising” would show the Summer Solstice as it was designed to after 5:30 a.m. on June 21, 2012 and the members were welcomed to attend the event.
ADJOURNMENT

Jaymes Dudding adjourned the meeting.  There were no comments from the Commission.
There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting adjourned at 7:40 P.M. 

APPROVED THIS 12th DAY OF JULY, 2012











______________________________










Jaymes Dudding, Chairperson
ATTEST:

_______________________________  

Dyane Sonier, Resource Development Manager






 
Page 3 of 3

